Arrowood Home Owners Association Meeting June 1, 1999

Attendees:

Thomas DeWispelaere

Glenn Collins

Diane Morvay

Marilyn Bell

James Bullard

The meeting was called to order by Tom DeWispelaere at 7:35 PM at his home.

1. Previous minutes were reviewed.

2. James Bullard reported on his research of another entrance sign on Arrowood Drive. In doing his research he found, in county records, where the original builder had agreed to put another entrance sign  on Arrowood Drive and also found that there is an easement on lot # 232 for this. 

3. There was a discussion about sidewalks on both sides of the street. The board agreed to put this as a question in the survey. 

4. The board agreed to send a bill to the parents of the 3 kids that were caught destroying the basketball hoop. 

5. Tom reviewed the duties of the secretary and the treasurer. The board agreed that these duties were correctly defined.

6. Trash fees were reduced $3.03 per month per house. The board has decided not to reduce the HOA dues at this time. The information will be made public knowledge in the newsletter. 

7. There was a discussion about the vacant house by the tennis court. The board has decided to call the real estate agent listing the house to have the lawn cut. Tom will take care of this.

8. Tom called a resident of the neighborhood that owns a landscaping business (Ms Ozmore) to inquire about replacing the shrubs at the entrance of the subdivision.

9. The board discussed the regulations of yard maintenance. A note is to be placed in the newsletter, discussing the ARC guidelines and community expectations.

10. The gazebo painting was a great success.  Names of the community residents that participated in this event will be published in the next newsletter and posted on the internet web page.

11. The website is now complete. A resident of the neighborhood, Kingsley Klossen, volunteered to design the website and will maintain it as well. The newsletters, ARC regulations and ARC applications along with numerous other informative items will be posted on the website. 

12. There was a discussion about sending out late notices after the dues is 30 days late. Also discussed the lateness of one homeowners dues. The board decided to send a certified letter for collection of 4th quarter dues for 1998 and all of 1999 dues. Tom sent this letter.

13. Glenn Collins will take care of all new resident information packages.

14. The board has been asked to review the Residential Property Owners Association Act. We will have to follow these guidelines.

15. Commonwealth of Virginia has a new law for all HOA’s to start July 1999. The law basically states that all meetings are to be announced in advance and to show how all money is being spent, and to publish the monthly meeting minutes.

16. There was a discussion to have the December 1999 meeting at Chez Abell Restaurant. Marilyn to call about this.

17. The following ARC Applications were reviewed:

Lot # 77  for a storage shed.

Lot # 77 for the existing deck to be stained in a redwood color.

This application was sent back the resident for signatures of the neighbors and will be approved by the board when it is returned.

Lot #104 for the existing deck to be stained a different color. Approved.

18. The board as a whole will need to review the bi-laws.

19. A verbal complaint was given to Marilyn about the parking of an RV on the corner of Lone Oak Court and Lindenwood. The complaint was that the RV was parked so close to the corner that it blocked the view of traffic coming down Lindenwood. The board needs to find out if this is illegally parked.

20. There was a discussion by the board to have a “Yard of the Month”.

21. The board has decided to hand deliver the fall newsletter in order to get to know our neighbors.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Diane Morvay

Arrowood HOA Secretary

